
The December 29th, 2022 Town of Tioga board meeting was brought to order at 12:00pm.  Present were 

Councilman Robert Strong, Councilman Gerald Hyatt, Councilman Drew Griffin by phone with Supervisor 

Lewis Zorn presiding. 

Also present were Highway Superintendent Russell Story and Code Enforcer Doug Chrzanowski. 

Councilman Strong made the motion to accept the December 13th , 2022 Town Board minutes as 

presented, Councilman Hyatt seconded, carried. 

 

Code Enforcer Chrzanowski discussed the projects that are being put out to bid so he can write up the 

bid specifications for each project. 

Councilman Strong made the motion to proceed with putting the following projects out for bid; expand 

Town Hall electrical box, replace the Town Hall front door, HVAC units for the Town Hall, insulation for 

the basement and ceiling of the Town Hall and a generator for the Town Barn, Councilman Hyatt 

seconded, carried. 

Roll Vote: 

Councilman Hyatt – Aye   Councilman Strong – Aye 

Councilman Griffin – Abstain  Councilman Welch – Absent 

 

Councilman Strong made the motion to pay the General Fund in the amount of $8,414.55, Councilman 

Hyatt seconded, carried. 

Councilman Strong made the motion to pay the Highway Fund in the amount $15,769.68, Councilman 

Hyatt seconded, carried. 

 

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to adjourn at 12:30pm, Councilman Strong seconded, carried. 

 

 

 

 

Tiffany Middendorf 

Tioga Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 


